
Introduction to the “New Fences and Lights Video” 

On Saturday, June 14, 2014 2:33 PM, Karen Ho wrote: 

Recently a few brothers and sisters had spent 4 work days to renovate the fence and change the parking 
lot lights. As I look back after it has been finished, I see God’s providence all along. 

Basically, we worked on 3 projects. First one was to replace the fence behind our worship hall, the 
second one was to build a new fence over the old, and the third one was to replace the light bulbs in the 
parking lot light pole. 

These 3 projects were needed, but we would not believe we could do it on our own without hiring the 
professionals. Then, our dilemma came…hiring professionals would easily cost over 12 thousand $.  
Where do we have this money? 

Well, our God provides because His name is Jehovah Jireh. 

For the first project to replace the broken fence behind the worship hall, He provided us an auger WITH 
skilled operators, so that we could dig the holes needed to put the new poles for the fence. He also gave 
ingenuity to our brother Willie to lead the repair. 

The second project was to replace the fence by the playground.  Years ago God caused Mike to hire 
someone to put an extra post by each existing post of the fence in order to hold the fence up. Since we 
have these extra posts which are still sturdy, we were able to build a new fence over the old fence with 
these extra posts. God also gave us beautiful weather so we could complete the fence by holding the 
heat wave until last Sunday. 

Third one is to replace the light bulbs up in the parking lot pole. God again gave Willie the ingenuity to 
put together an ‘A’ frame ladder with two regular ladders safely. 

I hope you’ll enjoy this short video and thank God for putting all the dads in our church to serve and to 
bring glory to His name.    

To all the dads… Happy Father’s Day!            


